City of Haines Newsletter

February 2021
Please include your account number on your check or money order when paying your water/sewer bill.
City Hall Closures
The City Hall is closed to the public.  If you need assistant please call City Hall 541-856-3366. You can also email the City at: haines@cascadeaccess.com for assistance. Please continue to mail payments for water and sewer to PO Box 208, Haines, OR  97833 or use the drop box in the office door. For cash customers, a money order can be obtained at Post Office’s, banks and other locations. Or place your payment in a sealed envelope with your name, account information and the amount you are paying and a receipt will be mailed to you or handed out the door if possible.  The City would like to thank everyone for their cooperation and patience during this time. Please follow the social distances guidelines as much as possible. 
The City of Haines will not be held liable for any unauthorized events that take place within the City limits of Haines, Oregon.
Landfill Schedule

The Landfill will be open one Saturday a month during the winter months, weather permitting from 9:00 – 1:00 pm. If weather conditions do not allow for the Landfill to be open a scheduled Saturday, the Landfill will attempt to be open the following Saturday.
February 6, 2021

March 6, 2021
Masks or face coverings are required while speaking with and paying the attendant. Failure to wear face coverings will result in not being allowed to dump your garbage and you will be asked to leave the property. There will be a limited number of vehicles allowed inside the Landfill at one time. The City of Haines reserves the right to refuse service to anyone and to close the Landfill at any time due to lack of cooperation. Please be patient and courteous. 

Charges for Water Usage

Customers will be charged the base rate for the first 10,000 gallons of usage plus an additional $0.25 for each 1,000 gallon over 10,000 gallons.
During extreme cold weather it is advisable to leave cold water running a trickle to help keep pipes and water mains from freezing. In the event of three consecutive days of below freezing temperatures the City will allow customers an extra 10,000 gallons of usage for that month.
City Policy for Snow Plowing and Emergency Response
1. If we experience a snowfall of 4 inches or more, the City will plow on non-regularly scheduled workdays.

2. The City is not responsible to clean out private driveways.

3. The City is not responsible to plow State Highways or County Roads.

4. The City does not have the resources to sand.

5. The City will not normally plow at night, except in extreme situations.

6. School bus routes and collectors are priority streets to be plowed first.

7. Drifting snow can cause a need for non-regularly scheduled workday plowing if it creates a danger

8. The City will, when possible, widen out/clean up the next regular workday after a snowfall if it has not snowed again.
Resident Policy for Snow Removal Within the Public Right of Way
Snow on private property is not to be moved onto the City streets. If this occurs and creates a road hazard to the traveling public, the person completing the action could be liable in the event of an accident that results in injury or property damage.
· Do not accumulate or pile snow on or around the water meters.

It may inhibit us from stopping a water leak or thawing a meter.
· Do not move your snow onto your neighbor’s property or into alleys.

· Snow removal must not inhibit access to public utilities including; water meters, sewer manholes, phone pedestals, power meters, and sidewalks.  
Personal Items Located on City Rights of Way
The City would like to remind residents that the City and/or the Haines Fire Department will not be held liable

for any damages incurred to personal items that are located on public rights of way including alleys. 
Dog Enforcement
John Shurtleff is the City of Haines Dog Enforcement Officer. Please contact John with all dog complaints at 541-805-0588. John will be enforcing the City of Haines Dog Ordinance and has the ability to issue citations for violations. 

This Ordinance is for dogs only and does not include other animals. 
2021 Dog License/ATV License
It is a requirement to have all dogs licensed with the City of Haines, please bring proof of rabies vaccination when purchasing your dog licenses. The cost is $5.00 for spayed or neutered dogs and $9.00 for non-spayed or neutered dogs and are valid for one calendar year.
The City of Haines allows operation of ATV’s on City Streets with a Haines ATV licenses. ATV license cost $5.00 and are valid for one calendar year. 
During the City Hall closure, you can call City Hall with the necessary information and a license will be mailed to you. The charge will be added to your account.

Meeting Information

Considering the current social distancing requirements, the February 9th Haines City Council meeting will be held as a telephone conference starting at 6:00 pm. To participate in the meeting call: 1-701-802-5383 and enter access code: 2018210#. Be sure to press the pound sign after the number. Please mute your phone to eliminate back ground noise. You may unmute your phone during public comments if you wish to speak. 
Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines.
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The City of Haines is an equal opportunity employer and complies with section 504 of the rehabilitation act of 1973 and the Americans with disabilities act.
